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Section 5.4 Prohibited Expenses

Energy Efficiency cost recovery is controlled by the Public Utilities Act, Commission rules and the Program Administrators’ tariffs on file with the ICC. Subject to the Act, the applicable rules and tariffs, Program Administrators shall explicitly incorporate expenses prohibitions in all vendor contracts executed after the effective date of January 1, 2024 (including contracts for vendor subcontractors) that involve costs to be recovered through the Energy Efficiency cost recovery tariff mechanisms. Such expense prohibitions are applicable to utilities and their subcontractors. Prohibited expenses shall not be recoverable from Illinois ratepayers through the Energy Efficiency cost recovery tariff mechanisms. The following list of prohibited expenses is meant to serve as a reference, not an all-inclusive record of prohibited expenses. Prohibited expenses shall include, but shall not be limited to:	Comment by Matthew Armstrong: Ameren suggests the following addition to avoid requiring utilities to modify all existing multi-year contracts.	Comment by Horne, Elizabeth: The effective date for any changes to the Prohibited Expenses policy will be January 1st, 2024. 	Comment by Matthew Armstrong: Ameren believes this language is duplicative of the sentence it proceeds, is too vague to be of any help and notes that it directly conflicts with the language earlier in the paragraph, "Program Administrators shall explicitly incorporate expenses prohibitions in all vendor contracts" .  
· Direct payment for alcoholic beverages;
· Tickets to Sports Events not including sponsorships utilized to market Energy Efficiency Programs, products or services;
· Marketing of the utility name which fails to relate to or reference either in writing, orally or visually, Energy Efficiency Programs, products or services; and
· Entertainment Event Tickets to concerts, festivals, exclusive events, and social activities that are not associated with energy efficiency program(s), products, or services. Event Tickets for Entertainment not including sponsorships utilized to market Energy Efficiency Programs, products or services.	Comment by Matthew Armstrong: In the background provided, this bullet is intended to be overly broad and prohibit routine team building activity expenses.  Ameren believes team building is an important part of business, vital to maintaining a high performing team, and not considered "luxury entertainment".  Reasonable expenses associated with team building should not be expressly prohibited.  Ameren does not support this addition.


